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Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:
Please confirm or deny if Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust provides information on all forms of infant feeding (including breastfeeding, formula feeding, and combination feeding) at the 28-week antenatal appointment as outlined in the NICE guideline NG201, post-birth before the family has been discharged and at any other times.
If confirm, please provide a copy of the information on infant feeding that is provided and confirm how as well as when it is delivered.

I can confirm that the Trust provides information on all aspects of feeding. We have a website www.bedfordshirehospitals.nhs.uk/infantfeeding which parents can access antenatally and postnatally.
It gives information on antenatal expressing, breastfeeding, bottle feeding, postnatal expressing, pump hire, tongue tie information and how to contact the Infant Feeding Team if needed.
A QR code for the website in put onto their antenatal notes in Luton. 
Midwives then regularly throughout pregnancy have ‘antenatal conversations’ and answer any questions that arise and a magazine ‘Mothers & Others’ is given out at booking with contains information on infant feeding. 
Support with feeding during their inpatient stay is given by staff.  As well as in community midwifery clinics. QR code posters are at the bedside in Luton and an infant feeding pack is given to parents on their chosen method of feeding prior to discharge which links with the Trust website. We run specialist feeding clinics twice a week, families can be referred or self-refer if need additional support. 
Evidence of what we provide is on the website above as it links to the leaflets we give out. The website is well received and also used by Bedford Hospital.


This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
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